



PHYSC Minutes

October 27th 2025 / MV Community Center

Call to Order: 6:41pm

Greetings:

Approval of Last Month's Minutes: October 2025

Motion – Sean, Second - Kristina

Revisit Motions made via email:

N/A

Treasurer's Report (Sean/Christina):

- Detached Reports
- Our CD matures on Nov 28th 2025, we will need to vote on this in our next meeting (11/17)
- We have one more month of invoicing for the ASL interpreter

Follow-up on Action Items:

Reports & Updates:

-President (Brittany)

- PHYSC gets \$3500 from Microsoft. The coach who helps get this donation is asking for reimbursement for tournament/equipment that was purchased. Discussion was made to either reimburse for the equipment or have the coach return the equipment so the league is able to use it as well. **MOTION- to approve reimbursements for \$870 to Coach Cruz for Tournament fees, and will reimburse for equipment cost: Michelle Motions, Sean 2nds passes unanimously**

- We discussed referee payments and how to go about this Possibility of changing ref assigner. In the past refs were able to choose which games they would ref. The Board needs to discuss this for future seasons

- Bear River shows interest in joining in league: Had a call with Alex Cook, a representative for Bear River soccer. He has 5 yrs experience coaching rec soccer, hosted clinics at LOP. The Gold Country Soccer league is reaching 250 players and Alex spoke to wanting for for their league. He has already spoken to AYSC, they have fields available to play on, but lacks a field painting crew. PHYSC possibly would help then form up a league, but they would need a board/uniforms/scheduling PHYSC will revisit

- Coaches Appreciation Event date: 11/16

- Discussed U12 boys teams and lack of playing time. A board member observed a game and playing time between players seemed to be fair. As a board, the 50% rule needs to be sharpened and clearly defined in the rules. Address this in the ByLaws in Jan.

- In 2026 season, the birth year when registering will go away and in place will be determined by grade. We will need to be prepared when registration starts with the move up request. Players are required to play one year in their age group

-Vice President (Karissa)

-Secretary (Jamie)

-Registrars: Nikki & Danielle

- Reimbursements/Reg donations for coaches who were Live Scanned were given

- FYI - GotSport will give fines when teams forfeit games. League will not pay the fine for now and will possibly discuss fines with coach on who will pay the fine. Coach was spoken to before the forfeit occurred and was informed to not forfeit.

-Coach Coordinators: Christa & Brittany

- **ACTION ITEM** for Brittany to get the written documentation that was sent to coach who forfeited causing a fine of \$400.

-Field Coordinator: Sean

- Field Updates: All holes in U6/U10 are filled

- Would like to invite all field prep team to the Coaches event

- Codes to sheds are not to be changed yet

- **ACTION ITEM** Clean up all goals after last game

-Apparel Coordinator: Jamie

-Equipment Coordinator: Michelle

- Discussed the possibility of purchasing new goals for the U6/U8 teams next season, looking into the weighted goals

- Michelle will collect all equipment bags at coaches event

-Social Media Liaison: Ashleigh

- Ordered 500 stickers for the league
- The double sided banner that was ordered has not been paid for by sponsor yet

-Event Coordinator: Kristina

- Plan Coaches event - will put out an vote by email for budget

-Referee Liaison (Open)

-Website Coordinator: Roxy Reynolds

-Super Rec Liaison: Liz Cruz

New Business:

- MOU topic for meeting: AYSC/FHYSC/ field closure timeline
- AGM intent/transuerring of duties
- Bylaws meeting to discuss 50% playtime rule

The Good of the Game:

Meeting Adjourned: 8:26pm

Next Meeting Date: 11/17